
 

 

April 26, 2023 
 
 
VIA Email and RESS 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
 
Re: Independent Electricity System Operator 
 2023, 2024 and 2025 Fees, Expenditure and Revenue Requirement 
   HQ Energy Marketing Inc. Letter of Intervention 

  Board File No: EB-2022-0318 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
HQ Energy Marketing Inc. (“HQEM”) hereby requests intervenor status in the above 
captioned matter. HQEM is the Canadian power marketing subsidiary of Hydro-Québec 
outside the province of Québec. Hydro-Québec is one of North America’s largest 
electric utilities – it is involved in transmission, distribution and generation of electricity 
from renewable energy sources, and in particular hydroelectricity. HQEM is a 
participant in the Ontario energy market, and sells into, buys from, and wheels energy 
through Ontario to other neighbouring control areas.   

HQEM participated in the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB” or the “Board”) proceedings in 
the last few years. 

HQEM is not requesting cost eligibility. 

We request that copies of all documents and correspondence pertaining to this 
proceeding be served on Hydro-Québec as follows: 

Intervenor: HQ Energy Marketing Inc. 
Authorized representative: Hélène Cossette 
Title: Legal Counsel 
Mailing address: 11e étage 

800, boul. de Maisonneuve Est 
Montréal (Québec) H2L 4M8 

E-mail address: cossette.helene@hydroquebec.com 
Telephone number: 514 794-7294 

Hélène Cossette 
Avocate 
 
Hydro-Québec – Affaires juridiques 
11e étage 
800, boul. de Maisonneuve Est 
Montréal (Québec) H2L 4M8 
 
Tél. : 514 794-7294 
 
C. élec. : 
cossette.helene@hydroquebec.com 
 
www.hydroquebec.com 
 



 

 

2

  
and:  
  
Intervenor: HQ Energy Marketing Inc. 
Authorized representative: Yannick Vennes 
Title: Delegate Regulatory Affairs 
Mailing address: 18e étage 

75, René-Lévesque Boulevard Ouest 
Montréal (Québec) Canada H2Z 1A4 

E-mail address: Vennes.Yannick@hydroquebec.com 
Telephone number: 514 234-6198 
 
We thank you for your attention to this matter and we trust that this letter will be 
sufficient for granting HQEM intervenor status in the upcoming proceeding. Should you 
have any questions or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact 
us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
(s) Hélène Cossette 
 
Hélène Cossette 
 
cc.: 
Yannick Vennes, HQ Energy Marketing Inc. 
Beverly Nollert, Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs IESO  


